Dear [SENATOR/REPRESENTATIVE]:

I am a [STATE YOUR PROFESSION AND/OR PROFESSIONAL INTEREST IN LANGUAGE MATTERS]. I am deeply concerned about the passage of the amendment proposed by Sen. James M. Inhofe (R-Okla.) to the Senate immigration bill on May 18. 

It is my opinion that language issues should not be addressed in the immigration bill. Language is no more an integral part of the control of our borders than religion, or for that matter, hairstyles, clothing, or food. The need for foreign-language documentation and services can exist among U.S. citizens, permanent residents, and visitors, as well as among recent immigrants both legal and illegal.  In other words, this is not a need that can be defined by a person’s residency or citizenship status.
The questions of immigration are vexing enough on their own, and should not be further complicated by largely irrelevant questions of language. By the same token, consideration of the communicative needs of millions of people in the United States should not take place as an afterthought to other deliberations.
There are many independent arguments against the specific language-related proposals being made at this time or that might be made in the future: 

1. The status of English does not need legal protection, because it already enjoys a unique status in the United States and the rest of the world as the national and international language of commerce and negotiation;

2. Official respect for other languages and cultures in the United States is one of the single most important factors in fostering national loyalty;

3. Unity of national purpose is better achieved when all citizens and residents of the United States can comprehend information they receive from the government.  While learners of English improve their skills, they may need documents and services in other languages they speak better; 

4. Now that Congress is beginning to recognize the importance of increased foreign language capacity among U.S. citizens for national security purposes, the Congress must also act to encourage an environment in which speakers of languages other than English are not viewed with suspicion and distrust. It makes no sense to expect young people to take an active interest in the study and use of foreign languages when these languages and their speakers are legislated against at the federal level.


I urge a reasoned approach to both the immigration bill and to any language legislation to be planned in the future, and in particular, I urge you to work to remove the Inhofe amendment from the immigration bill when it comes up for negotiation in conference committee.

[YOUR SIGNATURE]
